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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Update from the Head on the Full Re-opening of Schools from March 8th 
 
Following the Government announcement yesterday, we are continuing to plan for the return of all pupils in the 
week beginning March 8th.  
 
Whilst there are still contradictions and unresolved issues for us to overcome, there is also great relief that we have 
some certainty about education for our children this half-term and that all of us can prepare for a return to the 
classroom in March.  
 
We are currently planning for the huge logistical challenge of managing the mass COVID testing of the whole 
school community whilst maintaining the safety and integrity of everyone on site. As the Government have 
indicated, it is likely to require a ‘phased’ return over a number of days and we will take a little time to consider 
this difficult scenario, particularly the number of testing stations and the significant numbers of available staff 
needed to operate them, every student must be tested three times in the first fortnight!  
 
Firstly, please be aware that Monday March 8th is a Staff Training Day. There can be no students on site that 
day as staff need time to plan for a supportive return to the classroom and initiate procedures for managing the 
mass testing required. 
 
Rapid testing continues to remain a vital part of the Government’s plan to supress this virus, in education and 
across society. This testing means that asymptomatic people who might otherwise continue to attend educational 
settings are identified and can self-isolate so that we are all protected. After three Covid tests in secondary school 
and one home test, the Government have indicated that they would then like twice-weekly tests carried out by 
parents and carers at home. 
 
In addition to our normal system of controls, we are being advised to recommend that face coverings be worn by 
all staff and pupils where social distancing cannot easily be maintained; when moving around the premises outside 
of classrooms or teaching spaces, such as in corridors and communal areas. Alongside this, and for a limited 
period, the Government are considering the use of face coverings in classrooms and other teaching spaces, unless 
wearing a face covering would impact on the ability to take part in exercise or strenuous activity, for example in PE 
lessons, or for those who are exempt from wearing a face covering as set out in Government guidance. Once we 
have clearer guidance about this we will let you know. 
 
Lastly, when students return to school from Tuesday March 9th, the usual rules and duties around mandatory 
school attendance will be in place and all students will be expected to attend as directed. 
 
Over the next few weeks there will always be things that we need to change and evolve. We have greatly valued 
the many emails and phone calls showing your appreciation for our work; it will be this continued communication, 
collaboration and support that ensures that we help every child successfully transition back into the classroom over 
the coming month. 
 
In the meantime, please ensure your child continues to fully engage with our online learning and ‘Live’ lessons. 
Do discuss with them the phased return from Tuesday March 9th and talk to them about the Lateral Flow Device 
(LFD) tests that we are required to put in place (please see our website for further information about this). 
 
Finally, do be assured that we are well placed to meet this challenge and, as always, all of us at Beaminster School 
will be here to help you, and your child, navigate a clear and positive route back into the classroom.  
 
I will update you later in the week once we have further information.  
 
Take care, keep in touch and stay safe.      
Mr Hales


